Minutes

Eagan Basketball Board of Directors
February 8, 2015
Meeting was called to order by M. Bockenstedt at 7:03p.m. 

In attendance:  Chris Fillmore, Jake Wodele, Mike Bockenstedt, Carrie Berran, Mike Jaeger, Jason Schmidt, Dan Craighead, Cris Herman, Phil Martin, Scott Schachtman, Nate Lorentz, Duane Jergens, Scott Moritz, Jason Stanton, Chad Fey, Dean Ohlhues, Pat Kenny and Alex Buslee
Meeting Minutes

December 2014 Meeting Minutes were reviewed. P. Martin moved to approve minutes as presented.  J. Schmidt seconded.  Motion passed.
Treasurer’s Report
FYTD thru January, net income for total Basketball $30,937.24.
New Business
In House Update

1st – 3rd Grade
· The 3+ teams are now playing with about 20% more kids vs LY.
· Season runs thru the second week of March.

4th – 6th Grade

· Season started in January with a total of 266 kids.  
· End of season tournament scheduled the weekend of March 14 & 15.  Any Board members available are asked to stop in at Falcon Ridge and BHMS to assist.
Travel Update
Board Positions
A motion was made by C. Herman and seconded by C. Fillmore to reduce the number of At Large positions from 6 to 3.  Those positions will be converted to: Assistant Tournament Director, Assistant Corporate Sponsorship and an Assistant Tryout Director.  Motion passed by a unanimous vote.
Off Season Training:  Open Gym
J. Stanton will work with BHMS to schedule gym time.  Open gym will be for incoming 4th graders and players going into 5th – 8th grade.
Equipment
The added 5th teams in 6th and 7th grade have all received their new uniforms.  Looking at doing equipment return in early April and will mandate that parents need to bring the last page of the survey with them in order to receive their deposit check.
Preliminary Changes to next Season
Topics to be added to the April agenda include:  Eligibility to play, Tryout fee and Practice times at ECC.  
Other
· Holiday gifts for Board Members will arrive in March.

· Coaches end of season meeting set for Monday March 16th.  C. Fillmore to schedule.  An evaluation will also be sent out to all coaches to provide feedback on each of their players to assist for next year’s tryouts.  A survey will also be sent to coaches to evaluate the tournaments that they played in.

A motion was made to adjourn made by C. Fillmore.  C. Berran seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm

Next Meeting: March 8th @ Eagan Civic Arena, Mezzanine Level @ 7:00pm
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